PIERCE COUNTY ATV/UTV ASSOCIATION MINUTES

SABES LOFT, BAY CITY

JUNE 19TH, 2023

Members Present: Dan & Denise Hager, Brad & Leann Gutting, Paul & Leah Frandson, Steve & Judy Sampson, Mark Denzer, Matt Waller, R.B, Dave Deiss, Scott Ryden, Brian Stein, Lisa Brown, Gary Huppert, Butch Kinneman, Dick Nelson, Jerry Sprick, Kevin & Diane Johnson, Scott & Joanne Gulbranson, John & Jean Marko, Sheldon Huppert, Linda Townsend, Roger & Delores Fritz, Doug & Judi Brunner, Everett Muhlhausen, Dennis Swanson, Hank & Marge Lazarz, Tina Huppert, Jack & Mary O'neil, Mark Kinneman, Bill Bakalich, Wendell Manore, Mark & Tammy Blodgett, Pat Gutting, Pierce County Recreation Officer Jeremy Brookshaw.

The monthly meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Jack O'Neil.

Secretary's Report was distributed and emailed by Denise Hager.

Denise Hager read May's Minutes. Motion to approve the Secretary's Report by Mary O'Neil and second by Mark Kinneman. Motion passed.

Treasurer's Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer's Report by Gary Huppert and second by Dan Hager. Motion passed.

Old Business:

Update on Visits to Towns to Update Ordinances to WI State Statue 23.3- Sheldon reported they only have 3 townships to complete and making progress. Isabelle, Clifton and Maiden Rock are the townships to complete.

Dave Deiss gave an update on the sign coming into Bay City and it is up and no cost for the sign.

Dave is also working with Sara at the Pierce County Journal for a safety update. They have a draft and should be finalized soon.

Dave is working with Randy Harden who is the president of WATVA and should have information to share by fall. Krystle Holt will help out also. (She is the Website/Facebook contact for us) We are members of WATA and they offer great information and maps that you can purchase for \$36.00.

Jack O' Neil wanted to talk about the larger stickers that was brought up last month by Mark Kinneman. Mark will find out more information and bring back next month. Cost is about \$8.00 and he will ask if we have to have a minimum order. Kari Furlong is the contact for the stickers. PCAA logo will be on them.

We discussed last month about safety meetings and Mark Kinneman will work with Dan Braun and give an update when possible.

New Business:

Fair Booth- We had 10 volunteers so far and will need about 15 more to help in the booth.

Sheldon Huppert will set up and close up each night. O'Neil's have a tarp we can use. We will have information and maps to offer. We will confirm at the next meeting for more volunteers.

Jack O' Neil updated the group on the September 17^{th} ride for kids with the Lions Club. More discussion in July and August meetings.

Meeting locations:

July 17th- Gaslite---outside weather pending

August 21st- Clydes

September 18th-Ellsworth Country Club

October 16th –Sabes Loft

Discussion on the months we need meetings come to a motion by Mark Kinneman and seconded by Pat Gutting to not meet in November, December and January. Motion Passed.

Pat Gutting shared the idea for a Fundraiser Raffle for an ATV/UTV and it will be tabled until next year.

Member Comments:

Map concerns: from Mark Kinneman-- making the locations pay upfront for the 20 maps left at each location. More discussion in July's meeting.

Safety concerns when driving and riding your ATV/UTV's and please wear your seat belts.

Next meeting will be held on Monday, July 17th, 2023 @ 6:00 p.m. at the Gaslite.

Motion by Everett Muhlhausen, seconded by John Marko to adjourn the meeting at 6:51 p.m. Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted by,

Denise Hager

Secretary

Pierce County ATV/UTV Association